
CIA  supporting  the  Islamic
indoctrination  of  our
children
“Is it not a crime to take a perfectly healthy, normal human
child, train him or her up as an animal, destroy the special
intellectual gifts which God gave that human being, so that he
or she will live the life of a stunted mental cripple, unable
to enjoy a good book, a philosophical conversation, or a sense
of what it means to be a child of God? —Dr. Samuel Blumenfeld
2002

Our Children Do Become What They Are Taught! This is why it is
so important to pay attention to what is being FED to our
children and who is behind it.

A declassified US intelligence report from the Pentagon that
was released earlier this year, reveals that Western support
for Syria’s rebels aided and abetted the rise of the ‘Islamic
State’. The report included high-level confirmation that the
US-led strategy in Syria contributed directly to the rise of
the Islamic State (IS).

The document shows that in coordination with the Gulf states
and Turkey, the West intentionally sponsored violent Islamist
groups to destabilize Assad, and that these “supporting
powers” desired the emergence of a “Salafist Principality” in
Syria to “isolate the Syrian regime.”

We have not been given a choice in this war – Assad or ISIS! 

Despite anticipating that Western, Gulf state and Turkish
support for the “Syrian opposition”—which included al-Qaeda in
Iraq—could lead to the emergence of an ‘Islamic State’ in Iraq
and Syria (ISIS), the document provides no indication of any
decision to reverse the policy of support to the Syrian
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rebels. 

Among the batch of documents obtained by Judicial Watch
through a federal lawsuit, released earlier this week, a US
Defense Intelligence Agency (DIA) document then classified as
“secret,” is dated 12th August 2012.

Some outlets have reported the US intelligence community’s
internal prediction of the rise of ISIS. Yet none have
accurately acknowledged the disturbing details exposing how
the West knowingly fostered a sectarian, al-Qaeda-driven
rebellion in Syria.

Noting that “the Salafist”, the Muslim Brotherhood, and AQI
al-Qaeda in Iraq are the major forces driving the insurgency
in Syria,” the document states that “the West, Gulf countries,
and Turkey support the opposition,” while Russia, China and
Iran “support the Assad regime.”

In a section titled ‘The Future Assumptions of the Crisis,’
the DIA report predicts that while Assad’s regime will
survive, retaining control over Syrian territory, the crisis
will continue to escalate “into proxy war.” 

The document also recommends the creation of “safe
havens under international sheltering, similar to what
transpired in Libya when Benghazi was chosen as the command
center for the temporary government.”

According to Brad Hoff, a former US Marine who served during
the early years of the Iraq War and as a 9/11 first responder
at the Marine Corps Headquarters Battalion in Quantico from
2000 to 2004, the just released Pentagon report for the first
time provides stunning affirmation that: “US intelligence
predicted the rise of the Islamic State in Iraq and the Levant
(ISIL or ISIS), but instead of clearly delineating the group
as an enemy, the report envisions the terror group as a US
strategic asset.”
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In the past several weeks 2,000 fighters, 250 vehicles and
hundreds of tons of ammo has been sent from Turkey to Islamic
terrorists in Syria giving Britain cause to enter the war. US
Rep. Tulsi Gabbard’s warning to the American people about the
Obama regimes actions said: “Russia’s installation of their
anti-aircraft missile-defense system increases that
possibility of — whether it’s intentional or even an
accidental event — where one side may shoot down the other
side’s plane, and that’s really where the potential is for
this devastating nuclear war.”

Now Putin has ordered Russia’s Ilyushin-80 giant command and
control aircraft designated for use during nuclear war
(otherwise known as the “Doomsday plane”) to prepare for
worldwide war operations within a fortnight after military
intelligence analysts discovered a “beyond staggering” plot
by United States and Turkish government factions to bring down
Turkey’s President Recep Erdogan and replace him with the
Central Intelligence Agency (CIA) “designated
figurehead” Fethullah Gulen—while at the same time utilizing
Islamic State terrorists as “leverage”.

As if this information is not enough, another recently
released document shows how the CIA is attempting to control
the flip of the Turkish government and the Middle East
oil while supporting Fethullah Gulen and his Charter schools
here in America.

The CIA with full knowledge of who and what Gulen is and the
purpose of those schools is in supporting their attempt to
rule over Turkey while the Gulen goal is to re-instate the
Ottoman Empire while indoctrinating American children to build
up their numbers.

“CIA’s Graham Fuller: One of the early advocates of using
Muslim Brotherhood & Gülen Cemaat to advance US foreign
policy.” 
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WITH OUR TAX DOLLARS AND THE INDOCTRINATION OF OUR CHILDREN!

What is wrong with our parents that they put their children
into schools they know nothing about the leaders except it is
a “Charter” school. With charters failing at an amazing rate,
you would think they would think twice about putting their
children in these schools. But, no…..

So what does Putin ordering his Ilyushin-80 giant command and
control aircraft designated for use during nuclear war as the
“Doomsday plane” to prepare for worldwide war operations have
to do with Turkish Gulen Charter schools?

Military intelligence analysts discovered a “beyond
staggering” plot by United States and Turkish government
factions to bring down Turkey’s President Recep Erdogan and
replace him with the Central Intelligence Agency (CIA)
“designated figurehead” Fethullah Gulen—while at the same time
utilizing Islamic State terrorists as “leverage”.

This plot to overthrow the current government of Turkey by the
CIA was first started in 2008 by the US military-intelligence
establishment supported think tank American Enterprise
Institute (AEI) whose board members are a “who’s who” of
American military connected individuals, including former US
Vice President Richard Cheney, and whose research papers
advocated the United States creating what they call a
“moderate Muslim” majority in the Middle East to battle
Islamic extremists and whose target nation for this action was
Turkey.

Aiding the CIA in this goal is of course none other than the
leader of the Gulen Charter schools who has been hiding in the
Pocono Mountains since 1999 – Fethullah Gulen. The CIA will
tell you he came here for “health reasons” but in truth he ran
from his government and went into exile when he was accused of
attempting to undermine Turkey’s secular regime in order to
institute an Islamic state. He obtained his long time visa
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with the help of former CIA officials.

2015 – Gulen also recently ran afoul again of Turkey’s
president, Recip Erdogan. Erdogan accused Gulenists of
operating a “parallel state,” and he reportedly lobbied
President Obama last month to extradite Gulen back to Turkey.
With the current CIA information, we know that is NOT going to
happen.

These schools first started appearing the same year Gulen
first appeared in 1999 with 17 of the original 165 schools no
longer open. Currently, there are 148 Gulen Charter schools
operating in the U.S. in 27 different states. Texas (48) and
Ohio (17) have the most schools with California and Florida
following with 12 and 11 schools respectfully.

Under the leadership of Sheik Mohammad Fethullah Gülen the
goal has always been to re-instate the Ottoman Empire by
indoctrinating and recruiting American children, especially
high school age, to follow their agenda.

In 2013 there was a split between Turkey’s Sunni Muslim
Brotherhood Islamist leader, Premier Erdogan and Fethullah
Gülen, after Erdogan banned non-state run preparatory schools.
Both have the same goal of restoring the Ottoman Empire.

The FBI who has done several investigations of these schools
across the country, has resisted in granting permanent
residency to Gulen and according to secret leaked cables,
parts of the American government have long believed that Gülen
“is a ‘radical Islamist’ whose moderate message cloaks a more
sinister and radical agenda.”

After years of investigating him the FBI and the Department of
Homeland Security, due to his guardian angels in the State
Department and the CIA, are prevented from bringing an
indictment against him, so they try to kick him out of the US.
But once again Gulen’s CIA angels step in and portray Gulen as
a scholar, despite the fact that Gulen doesn’t even have a
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high-school diploma and never went beyond the 5th grade. 

Ohio state audits of these schools found thousands of public
dollars “illegally expended” to finance the U.S. citizenship
process for Turkish employees — some fresh out of college with
no classroom experience and broken English. Employees are
forced to give back a portion of each paycheck to fund the
Foundation. – TY CIA!

AND YET GULEN IS ALLOWED TO OBTAIN MILLIONS IN TAXPAYER $$
WITH THE PRIMARY GOAL OF INDOCTRINATING OUR CHILDREN INTO
ISLAM!

This report shows that shortly after the CIA got Gulen into
the U.S., President Erdogan established in Turkey the Justice
and Development Party in 2001 using a moderate Muslim platform
to create change throughout the entire Middle East using part
of Gulen’s massive wealth estimated to be between $22-50
billion.

Gulen also owns and operates over three
hundred Madrasas around the world, including Pakistan, Central
Asia, and the Caucasus. While Gulen’s suspicious and secretive
Madrasas have been shut down and or restrained in countries
such as Russia, Uzbekistan, and Turkmenistan, based on these
governments’ justified suspicions that his schools had more
than just education on their agendas, his rapidly and
secretively expanding charter school empire here in the US has
gone quite unnoticed and unacknowledged by legislators –
however the CIA is well aware of what is happening. 

The Gulen schools are one of the largest users of the H-1B
visa program bringing in teachers from Turkey claiming America
does not have intelligent enough teachers in math and science
to teach our students.

Collectively this is called the Gulen “Movement” and a large
share of the schools are over seen by their own “for-profit”
management company Charter Educational Services &
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Resources formerly Grace Institute for Educational Research
and Resources . 

The CIA coming up with this less than brilliant idea, believed
they could use Gulen and abuse the religion in America as a
cover to advance their design of global control. This dual
arrangement was then brokered by Secretary of State Hillary
Clinton between Erdogan and Gulen factions in Turkey to split
the illegal oil wealth captured by Islamic State terrorists in
Iraq and Syria—and which Hillary Clinton has been paid by
Gulen, to both her families foundation and presidential
campaign, an estimated $1 million.

To help support its diverse interests, Gulen movement
supporters in the U.S. have in recent years begun to donate
heavily to numerous political campaigns. Gulenists have also
paid for hundreds of Turkish “cultural” trips for members of
Congress from both sides of the political aisle.

In 2013, Prime Minister Erdogan discovered the CIA-Gulen plot
against himself and Turkey which he publically labeled as an
“international conspiracy” vowing revenge on Gulen and
threatening Francis Ricciardone, the US ambassador to Turkey,
with expulsion.

Fearing their “moderate Muslim” project would be destroyed,
the CIA then transferred out of Turkey “selected” military and
intelligence officers, before Erdogan could arrest them, to
Iraq—and where on 8 April 2013 they declared themselves to be
the Islamic State of Iraq and the Levant
(ISIL/ISIS/Daesh/Islamic State).

So where does this leave our children with essentially stupid
people (CIA) who believed they could use GULEN and they could
abuse religion as a cover to advance their design for global
control. Gulen has his own agenda and they are not the same.
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December 1, 2015 Obama announced they were sending more
American troops to Iraq to protect their Islamic State allies
– BUT – Iraq’s Prime Minister, Haider al-Abadi, said they
were not welcome and their powerful Shiite militia
leaders vowed to kill the moment they set foot on Iraqi soil.

So what can we see as our Muslim president’s goal? We have
evidence that over 14K Islamic refugees have vanished
from Sweden, but in fact have been transported to the U.S.
More than 100 radical Islamic charter schools owned and
operated by “King of Madrasas” Gulen in the United States set
up by the brainchild of the CIA, a maze of dubious
NGO’s—including George Soros’ Center for American Progress NGO
which joined with Gulen, and which after this “beyond
staggering” plot was discovered this past week caused Putin to
label George Soros as threat to national security.

For a clearer picture America, these 14K refugees are to be
placed in regions occupied by the Gulen Charter schools. Did
our various state governors know of this plot? Why would our
legislator’s support this use of our children to Muslim
indoctrination?

Information in part came from original documents linked and
the following: 

1- The Flanagan Experiments,
2- Boling Frogs Post
3- Gulen Charter Schools
4- 2011 Report
5- 2014 Report
6- 2015 Fethullah Gulen a Man of Peace and Love
7- IMPEACH OBAMA – Constitutional Accountability Coalition
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